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THIS WEEK AT TRINITY – April 24 & 25, 2021 

Fourth Sunday of Easter 
 

Saturday:  5:00pm Worship Service 

Sunday:  8:00am & 10:30am Worship Services with Communion 

    9:30am Sunday School & Adult Bible Class 

Monday:  7:00pm Adult Class 

Tuesday:  9:00am Quilting 

4:00pm LFL Meeting at Mount Olive 

7:00pm Lay Ministry Meeting 

    7:00pm Bible Study led by Rev. Bruce Zagel  

Wednesday: 8:30am Chapel at TLS 

6:30pm FIRE Youth Group Meeting 

    8:00pm Men’s Basketball at TLS 

Thursday:  10:30am Bible Study 

    7:00pm Choir Rehearsal 

Friday:    Muddy Cluster Work Day 

Saturday:  5:00pm Worship Service with Communion 

Sunday:    Mite Box Sunday 

8:00am & 10:30am Worship Services 

    9:30am Sunday School & Adult Bible Class 

THE ALTAR FLOWERS are given in praise and 

glory to God by Bill & Ronna Voges in celebration 

of their granddaughter’s birthday. 

 

SPECIAL PRAYERS THIS WEEK ARE FOR: 
Libby Angell (Don’s sister-in-law), Sharla Arend 

(Jenn Boll and Janna Arend’s mother), Laurie Bauer 

(Wayne Bauer’s wife and Dennis Bauer & Arnold 

Schultz’s sister-in-law), Susan Borman, JR Bruhn 

(Deb White’s brother), Katie Cardillo, Aidy 

Cichosz, Walter & Betty Flechsig (Linda’s parents), 

Kathleen Ford, Brittney Hatzell, Peter Janiec (June 

Kazarian’s son), Karianna Jinguji, Keith Johnson, 

Tim Keller, Gloria Kern (Cyndi Johnson’s mother), 

Ted & Irene Kinsell (and Sue Fachini who is their 

care-giver), Margaret Kober, Dee Krohn, Don 

Kunkel, Tami Larson, Garry Leikam, Sue 

McCannel (friend of Diane Vetch), John Modde 

(father of Ronna Voges), Kinsley Murri (Rod & 

Phyllis Myers’ granddaughter), Lance Renstrom, 

Dick Rudio, Lorraine Shackelford (Kathleen 

Wagnild’s mom), Jami Shaw (Stacie Shaw’s sister-

in-law), Stephen Torgerson (Kristen Jinguji’s 

brother), Kristin Walter, John Wiedmeier, and 

Kevin Wirth (a friend of Lindsey Carter). 

 

RECEIVING THE BLESSINGS of Holy Baptism 

on Sunday, is Myles Paul Hatzell, born on 

December 20, 2020 to Eric and Lillie Hatzell.  We 

welcome Myles into God's family and pray the 

Holy Spirit would lead him and his family in 

steadfast faith and a sincere love for God unto life 

eternal with Him. 

 

LUTHERAN WITNESS SUBSCRIPTIONS  
It's renewal time!  The cost 

of a one-year subscription 

is $15.96 for the next year 

- beginning with the 

June/July 2021 issue.  

Please drop your check off 

or mail it to the church office by April 25th. Make 

your check payable to Trinity Lutheran Church. 

Thank you! 

 

 
 



FINANCES & FIRST-FRUITS’ GIVING 

Budgeted Church/School Income  (Year to Date) $1,672,146 
Actual Church/School Income  (4/18/2021) $1,785,124 
Actual Church/School Expenses (4/18/2021) $1,564,005 

                                A difference of :                               $   221,119 
  

Budgeted Offering Target (July 2020-March 2021) $   752,946 

Actual Offering  (July 2020-March 2021) $   785,416 

                                A difference of: $     32,470 
  

Weekly Offering Goal – April, 2021 $     22,740 

Actual Offerings in April (3 of 4 weeks) $     64,111 
  

Phase 1 Completion Drive Gifts $   325,000 
Balance to Pay off Phase 1 Project ($325K goal) $              0 

Last Week’s Attendance – April 17 & 18, 2021 

Offering Counters for April 25th: 

   Ellen Gernant, Vivian Roberts and Barbara Nies 

Offering Counters for May 2nd: 

   Carol Corder, Roxy Klundt, and Liz Clark 

 

Mount Olive Mission Festival May 2, 2021 

The Board of Missions for Mount Olive Lutheran 

Church cordially invites you to a day of celebrating 

our Lord's work of bringing the Gospel of Jesus to 

the people of the Dominican Republic. The 

Reverend Dr. David Preus and his family will be 

among us once again at Mount Olive. At 5:00 PM, 

you are invited to come to Mount Olive Lutheran 

Church’s social room for a potluck meal. After the 

meal, Dr. Preus will present an update on the work 

in the Dominican Republic. Everyone is welcome, 

so mark your calendar today! 

 

Crusader Feast is coming up! Please come 

support this huge, annual fundraiser for the Mount 

Olive School children and faculty. Friday, May 7th 

at 5:30pm and dinner starting at 6:00pm. Enjoy a 

Chuck Wagon dinner, with silent and live auction 

items, and raffles for only $15.00 a person! A 

drawing for the Traeger Smoker with accessories 

could be yours! Ask Donna for dinner and/or 

Traeger raffle tickets. Auction items can be viewed 

in the Mount Olive fellowship hall between May 2nd 

and May 7th.  

 

 

 

 

 

Lunchroom Coordinator Needed! 
This summer our Lunchroom Coordinator, Kathy 

Teachout, will be retiring.  She has done an 

awesome job of overseeing our school lunch 

program and will be dearly missed!   We are 

beginning our search for a new Lunchroom 

Coordinator. This is a full-time position during the 

school year with paid benefits.  The ideal candidate 

loves food and children, and is excited to lead a 

team of people to coordinate and administer our 

excellent lunch program.  Job descriptions and 

applications for employment are available at the 

school office or by contacting Jonathan Boll at 406-

670-0124 or jboll@trinitybillings.org.   

 

BRING YOUR MITES NEXT WEEKEND! 

This past month in Sunday School, the children 

have been learning about stewardship, and how God 

calls all of us to enjoy His gifts, take care of them, 

and share them with others.   The children have 

been collecting mites (aka coins: see Mark 12:41-

44) to donate to the Lutheran Women’s Missionary 

League’s (LWML) Mite Box program.  These mites 

support missions around the world, including the 

Muddy Cluster and Manitoba Missions that Trinity 

is involved in.  The first weekend of every month is 

Mite Box Weekend, when these coins are collected 

at Trinity.  The kids have been filling their Mite 

Boxes, and next weekend they are asking YOU to 

be a part of the mite box drive, too!  Please plan to 

bring some coins for Mite Box Weekend on May 1 

& 2. The kids will be collecting mites in the church 

entry after each worship service.  If you would like 

to make this a regular practice in your household, 

please pick up a Mite Box in the church entry so 

you have a place to collect your coins throughout 

the month.  A few coins may not seem like much, 

but each year the LWML is collectively able to 

donate nearly $1 Million dollars to mission 

programs because of these coins.  God can take the 

little that we give and turn it into a lot! 

 

 

Saturday Worship Service 86 
Sunday Worship Services 186 

Total Attendance Last Weekend 272 

Sunday School 50 

Adult Bible Class 45 

mailto:jboll@trinitybillings.org

